S ATT OF AL T AMA ) (
COUNTY OF BALDWIN ) (

The City Council met in a Work Session

at 4:30 p.m., Fairhope Municipal Complex Council Chamber,
161 North Section Street, Fairhope, Alabama 36532,

on Monday, 26 April 2021.

Present were Council President Jack Burrell, Councilmembers: Corey Martin,
Jimmy Conyers, Jay Robinson (Arrived at 4:35 p.m.), and Kevin Boone, Mayor
Sherry Sullivan, City Attorney Marcus E. McDowell, and City Clerk Lisa A. Hanks.

Council President Burrell called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m.
The following topics were discussed:

e The first item on the Agenda was the Eastern Shore MPO Presentation on the
Proposed Changes to the Urban Area Designation Criteria by Sarah Sislak. (See
attached Power Point Presentation) Council President Burrell stated that Agenda Item
Number 21 is a resolution in opposition of the proposed changes.

e Development and Communications Coordinator Diana Brewer for South Alabama
Land Trust introduced the Executive Director Connie Whitaker who was in the
audience. The Presentation called “South Alabama Land Trust” was presented by Ms.
Brewer. (See attached Power Point Presentation) She said the Bald Eagle Bash is
their largest fundraiser.

e Public Works Director Richard Johnson addressed the City Council and began the
Discussion of Balancing Garbage Route Pickup Days via several slides. (See attached
Slides) The City Council requested/suggested to look at future.

e The Discussion of Proposed Changes for On-Call Employees was explained by
Mayor Sherry Sullivan. She said right now for weekends certain employees get eight
hours each day at time and a half. She stated the Leadership Team looked at this and
gave recommendations. Mayor Sullivan said that the proposal is for four house each
day at straight time. She commented this is just to be on call and be available with a
two hour minimum if called in.

Councilmember Robinson said this was not intended as worded. Council President
Burrell stated if you are on call for four hours and if you get called in, this should be
counted towards the first four hours. Councilmember Martin said employees have
budgeted on this from last year. Councilmember Robinson commented it is
inconvenience being on call and sc  : were getting paid re than oth Public
Works Director Richard Johnson explained that call ins; and said on-call is one week.
Council President Burrell said this is part of the job working on call. Councilmember
Robinson asked should this be eight hours or four hours straight time; and call in is
luck of the draw. Mayor Sullivan said Department Heads manage their employees;
and she read the proposed change. Councilmember Boone said he thinks it is fair.
Council President Burrell stated he disagrees with this proposal.
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Special Projects and Grant Manager Jessica Walker addressed the City Council and
presented the Presentation of EnCompass 360s Proposal for Safe Room Grant. She
explained the grant application needs a thorough report for the $1.2 million FE! \-
HMPG Grant. Ms. Walker said this is a 75/25 match with FEMA funding
$900,000.00 and the City’s match being $300,000.00. She introduced Eddie
Culpepper, President of EnCompass 360, to the City Council. Mr. Culpepper
explained the Grant with a due date of July 20, 2021. (See Power Point Presentation)
He said that the City of Daphne used its safe room when Public Works building was
damage by Hurricane Sally. Ms. Walker said this Grant funding requires a complete
application with specifics and technical items.

Council President Burrell questioned the fee schedule and proposal. Councilmember
Martin asked about the proposed site. Ms. Walker replied the proposed site is at ¢
Pecan Avenue building.

Special Projects and Grant Man 1 Jessica Walker addressed the City Council and
stated the Fairhope Junior City Council has completed the Sunset Staircase Project.

City Treasurer Kim Creech addressed the City Council and gave a Cares Act funds
update. She mentioned the security window for the Police Department was funded
after an appeal’s review.

Golf Director Bobby Hall addressed the City Council and gave a golf update; and
mentioned Junior Golf Clinics, new ceiling fans, and new pull carts.

Public Works Director Richard Johnson addressed the City Council regarding the
said FEMA now seems to be moving better. He mentioned the TAP Grant application
for projects up to $800,000.00 are now being accepted. Mr. Johnson said that the
discussion regarding garbage routes will be on the next Work Session.

Recreation Director Pat White addressed the City Council and said the Soccer
Tournament was postponed. He and Mr. Johnson mentioned the Stadium ADA
Compliant Project. Mr. Johnson said material components we were handling costs
have significantly increased. He commented we will definitely have a change order
with a possible increase of $30,000.00 plus. The consensus of the City Council was
to move forward.

There being no further business to come before the City Council, the ieeting

was duly adjourned at 5:58 p.m.









































































































